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Announcements:

2010 Committees:  The draft Scope of Work for 2010 is still being developed by Co-chairs and staff. A preliminary draft has been shared with the Steering committee for feedback. The draft Scope of Work will be sent out to Council members once the next round of feedback is incorporated from the Steering committee. If you have any questions, please contact Eileen Loughran at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org

Joint Council meeting:  A location for the October 8th joint Council meeting has been secured. The meeting will be held at B'Hai Center at 170 Valencia (between Market & Duboce), San Francisco, CA, 94175. The location is easily accessible by MUNI and parking is available across the street.  Please contact Vincent Fuqua at Vincent.Fuqua@sfdph.org.if you have any questions.
Minutes:  The minutes for the full Council meetings and the Steering committee meeting have been more comprehensive because we had a note taker.  Effective August Steering, HPS staff will be taking “action minutes” for Steering and the full Council.  This is a decision that was made by HPS staff in response to budget constraints.   If you have any questions please contact Eileen Loughran at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org.

Reminder:  Please remember to clean up the area around your seats.  There are recycling bins for soda cans and paper products available by the kitchen.

Resignation of Lauren Enteen:  We are sad to announce that Lauren Enteen will be resigning from the Council effective September 11th.  Lauren has been a very active member on the HPPC and the Show Me the Data Committee. Lauren recently started nursing school, and has tried to balance her classes, clinic, and Council commitments.  Lauren hopes to participate on a committee as a Community member in 2010. We wish her all the best in her future endeavors.

Resignation of Tei Okamoto:  We are sorry to announce that Tei Okamoto will be resigning from the Council effective October 1st to move to New York and pursue new challenges.  Tei has been on the Council since 2006. He was Co-chair on the SF Leadership Initiative Committee in 2006 and then served three years on the Show Me the Data Committee. Tei has also been an At-large Steering Committee member for two years.  We will miss his insight, and dedication to HIV prevention. We wish him the best in New York! 
Rules of Respectful Engagement:  The Rules of Respectful Engagement are posted on the wall.  Please note that these Rules apply to members, guests, staff, and public.
Update on City, State, and Federal issues:

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) announced that it will be providing one-time supplemental funding for fiscal year 2000.  The funding will be for “Shovel ready” projects that can be developed and implemented in the current fiscal year for the period of September-December 2009.  HPS is requesting funding to implementing a Transgender Needs Assessment, increase Partner Services activities and support Pool RNA Testing. 

Grant sent an email to HPPC members on 8/18 in which it was announced that State HIV Prevention funding for SF will be reduced from 2.9 million dollars annually to approximately $500,000, a cut of 2.4 million dollars.  The health department is in the process of determining next steps on how to manage these drastic reductions, and that at this time we do not have any information on the termination or reduction of contracts until that review has been completed. 

National HIV Prevention Conference:  Isela González and Gayle Burns attended the 2009 National HIV Prevention Conference, in Atlanta from 8/23-8/26/09.  The conference was cochaired-by the Center for Disease Control and Prevention staff and the Substance Abuse & Mental Health Services Administration staff.  Highlights of the conference include sessions on: The National HIV/AIDS Strategy, The National CDC Act Against AIDS Campaign, various sessions on pre-exposure prophylaxis (PreP) for HIV prevention, and the Health Care Reform.  Plenary presenters included U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Secretary Kathleen Sebelius, Earvin “Magic” Johnson, Congresswoman Maxine Waters and various local and national HIV Prevention advocates.  The on-line link where you can access each of the plenary sessions will be sent out as soon as it’s made available. If you have any questions, please contact Isela or Gayle.
Urban Coalition of HIV/AIDS Preventions Services (UCHAPS):  

Isela González and Gayle Burns represented the HPPC and Israel Nieves-Rivera represented the HIV Prevention Section at a UCHAPS meeting in Atlanta, GA on August 21-22.  This meeting preceded the National HIV Prevention Conference. The coalition had a peer TA on Partner Services. Sam Dooley, Associate Deputy Director, Prevention Programs and Cindy Getty, Public Health Advisor attended the meeting to listen to the discussion and gather feedback on implementation of CDC Partner Services Guidelines.  UCHAPS met with Wendy Lyon, Chief of the Prevention Branch to discuss upcoming Funding Allocation Opportunities (FOA).  The group also had an opportunity to meet with Dr. Jonathan Mermin, Director of the Division of HIV/AIDS Prevention. UCHAPS members used this opportunity to briefly provide feedback regarding the CDC HIV Testing Initiative, the CDC Cooperative Agreement, and Program Collaboration and Service Integration (PCSI).  For additional information about the UCHAPS meeting, please contact Isela.Gonzalez@sfdph.org.
Committee Updates:
Membership/Community Liaison Committee:  The committee met on Wednesday, August 12th to review and discuss the progress of the new member recruitment.  The deadline for submitting membership applications was August 7th.  In total, the committee received fourteen applications of which only three were among the recruitment priority populations for 2009.  The committee reviewed the current membership composition and after several considerations the committee voted to approve reopening recruitment for another two weeks with the addition of Latinos/as or Hispanic and Asian Pacific Islander along with youth who are 24 and under, Native American men who have sex with men (MSM) and trans people.  The deadline for submitting applications for this extended recruitment cycle is Friday, August 28th.  Any Council members interested in participating in the recruitment interviews during September should contact Betty Chan Lew, (415) 554-9492 or Betty.Lew@sfdph.org.
Additionally, the committee discussed and voted on a simple Council activity that celebrates Council’s near completion of 2010 SF HIV Prevention Plan.  Cake and ice cream will be served at the August 13th full Council meeting.

The next committee meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 9th, from 2:30 – 4:00 pm.
Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI): ):  The committee met on Monday, August 3rd.  Catherine Newell (HSPC) was elected as Co-chair to replace Susan Philip.  She will be in this role for the remainder of 2009.  This was the final meeting with David Diaz as the HPPC Co-chair.  The members will need to vote for a new HPPC Co-chair at next month’s meeting to join Catherine for the remainder of the year.  The group continued to discuss and plan for the October 8th Joint Meeting between both Councils (HPPC and HSPC).  The members voted to have one topic as the main theme for the meeting – Community Viral Load (CVL).  The members agreed that this is an emerging area that’s relevant for both councils and that a presentation followed by some discussion would be useful.  Dr. Moupali Das-Douglas from the HIV Prevention Section has been confirmed as the presenter on this issue.  The committee will continue to work on the planning for this meeting including securing a location.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 14th from 3:00-5:00 pm.

Show Me the Data! Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:  This committee has completed their scope of work and has no additional meetings scheduled. 
Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation:  The committee met on Wednesday, September 2.  The group discussed draft versions of the remaining sections of the Strategies & Interventions chapter that need HPPC approval (the “Guide”, also known as the Compendium, and the appendices) and provided feedback to Harder + Co.  In addition, the committee reviewed a presentation for the September 10th HPPC meeting to update members on the progress on the remaining sections.  The committee will continue to work on these drafts and will vote to approve them and send them to HPPC at the next meeting, which is scheduled for Wednesday, October 7 from 3:30-6:00pm.
Comments/Questions from August 13th meeting

	Why does Membership feel high priorities for recruiting transmales is necessary given our current representation?


	Membership looks at the Membership grid to guide the committee’s discussions around current membership composition. This also helped the committee determine membership gaps.  There are also several other factors that are taken into account when identifying membership gaps which include: 

· Areas of experience or expertise of our current membership and applicant pool

· Optional demographic information including sexual orientation, HIV status and substance use history

· Retention rates and issues affecting some groups in the Council such as youth, people with active histories of substance use, or trans people because of social and life circumstances which can attribute to much higher turnover cycles

· The demographic pool of current applicants which may call for further targeted recruitment

· And anticipated membership changes/resignations the coming year.

If you have further questions, please contact Jenna at jenna.rapues@sfdph.org.



	Why are we recruiting more transmales with 4 now on the Council? Why not transfemales & HIV+ individuals?
	Co-chairs discussed the concerns brought up on the cards and at the last HPPC meeting. Membership committee has invited any interested Council members to participate in the applicant interview process.  If you have any additional questions or concerns, please contact Jenna at jenna.rapues@sfdph.org

	I would like to see Steering review PIR to support the priority of transmales over HIV+ MSM. We currently have 4 transmales on the HPPC. How can we support more over Epi based PIR/at risk community?
	This issue is being discussed by Co-chairs. For additional information please contact the membership committee.
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